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Brussels, 3 April 2023 (8.00 a.m. CEST)                        
 

Changes in Board of Directors  

KBC Group. 

 

On the advice of the Nomination Committee, the Board of Directors has decided to propose to 
the General Meeting of Shareholders that Mr Marc De Ceuster be appointed as a new director 
on the Board of Directors of KBC Group. He will also become Chairman of the Audit Committee 
of KBC Group.  
 
Likewise on the advice of the Nomination Committee, the Board of Directors has decided to 
propose to the same meeting that Mr Raf Sels be appointed as a new director on the Board of 
Directors of KBC Group.  
 
They will replace Ms Katelijn Callewaert and Mr Marc Wittemans whose terms of office as 
directors on the Board of Directors of KBC Group are due to end. 
The appointment of Mr De Ceuster and Mr Sels has been approved by the European Central 
Bank. 
 
Born in Brecht (Belgium) on 1 December 1962, Mr Marc De Ceuster holds a PhD in Applied Economics 
and a Master’s Degree in Law. He is Professor of Financial Economics at the University of Antwerp. He 
lectures in the areas of Financial Economics, Derivative Financial Products and Risk Management and has 
written for several international journals. From 2001 to 2005, he was part-time Director of Risk 
Management at Deloitte before serving on the policy committee of the University of Antwerp 
Management School until 2008. From 2009 to 2015, he represented the Flemish Regional Government in 
the capacity of an observer on the Board of Directors and then as a director of KBC Group (and a member 
of the Audit Committee and Risk & Compliance Committee). From 2018 to 2019, he was an independent 
director of Arkea Direct Bank. At the end of 2019, he joined the Board of Directors of Almancora 
Beheersmaatschappij as an independent director, where he was first Chairman of the Audit Committee 
before becoming Chairman of the Board of Directors, the Remuneration Committee and the Nomination 
Committee. 
 
Born in Lommel (Belgium) on 12 January 1973, Mr Raf Sels holds a Bachelor's Degree in Business 
Management Accountancy & Tax from the Provinciaal Hoger Handelsinstituut Hasselt and is also a 
Certified Tax Accountant ITAA. He has also completed many additional management and financial training 
programmes. He started his career as a consultant in an accounting firm and joined SBB Accountants & 
Advisors in 1996, where he first held a number of commercial positions before becoming COO in 2011 
and rising to the position of CEO in 2016. Since 2022, he has been CEO and Managing Director of 
Maatschappij voor Roerend Bezit van de Boerenbond (MRBB) BV. He is also a member of the boards of 
directors of several companies belonging to the MRBB group.  
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Koenraad Debackere, Chairman of the Board of Directors of KBC Group, expressed his thanks to the 
departing directors and welcomed the new members of the Board of Directors: ‘I am delighted to welcome 
Mr Marc De Ceuster and Mr Raf Sels to the Board of Directors. I am convinced that their broad experience 
and in-depth economic, financial and tax knowledge, as well as their understanding of and familiarity with 
the KBC Group, will enable them to make an important contribution to the further development of KBC.  
I would also like to take this opportunity to explicitly thank Ms Katelijn Callewaert and Mr Marc Wittemans 
for their efforts and longstanding commitment to our Board of Directors. Over many years, their insights 
and input have helped shape the Group's decision-making process. I wish them every success for the 
future.’ 

 
 

 
For more information, please contact: 

Viviane Huybrecht, General Manager, Corporate Communication/Spokesperson, KBC Group 
Tel +32 2 429 85 45  - E-mail: pressofficekbc@kbc.be 

 

 

* This news item contains information that is subject to the transparency regulations for listed companies. 
 

KBC Group NV 
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KBC press releases are available at 
www.kbc.com or can be obtained by 
sending an e-mail to pressofficekbc@kbc.be 
 
Follow us on www.twitter.com/kbc_group 
Stay up-to-date on all innovative solutions   
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